
From: Soura, Christian
To: Lee Cowenlee@cowenllc.com

Date: 6/16/2012 3:08:05 AM
Subject: RE: Tue in Columbia?

Hi Lee,
 
    Tuesday and Wednesday are likely to be the last two session days this term, other than the few minutes it'll take them the following 
week to take up our vetoes.  It's basically 24/7 at this point on the budget and legislation, then.
 
    I might have a couple minutes on Tuesday morning, but I won't know for sure until right then.  Will you have much play in your 
Tuesday AM schedule?
 
CLS
 
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
 

From: Lee Cowen [lee@cowenllc.com]
 
Sent: Friday, June 15, 2012 10:56 AM
 
To: Soura, Christian
 
Subject: Tue in Columbia?
 

Hi Christian - 

I'm going to be in Columbia this coming Tue (June 19th), and am wondering if you have a little time to spare to catch up?

I plan to arrive the night before, so here are some options that would work for me:

Mon evening for drinks
Tue morning from breakfast until 11a
Tue afternoon around 2p

Thanks,
Lee


-- 


________________________
Lee Cowen
President
Cowen Consulting, LLC
Lee@CowenLLC.com 
202-285-7777
www.CowenLLC.com 
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